SAGEE Minutes
December 15, 2005

SAGEE met at the Executive Office of Environmental Affairs (EOEA), the Saltonstall Building, on Wednesday, December 15 from 10:30 AM-12:30PM.
In attendance were Sandra Ryack-Bell, Jane Heinze-Fry, Ellie Horwitz, Jim Lafley, Tim LaVallee, Katie Bowler, John Halloran, Tricia Sheppard, Barbara Scavezze, Ann Marie Pilch, and Ann McGovern.
September minutes were tabled until the next meeting.

Updates

EOEA: Meg Colclough  
Thanks to this voluntary committee for its continuing work.  We are not likely to see an EE position posted soon.  There is no funding now.  Melissa was a voluntary layoff and replacing will be difficult.  At that time, the Department of Environmental Protection was taking a hit and had lost 25% of their staff.  Melissa’s resignation saved a DEP person’s position. Human Resources said there isn’t a pocketbook to take an EE Director’s position from.  There will be a change in Human Resources, but we don’t know what will happen. Meanwhile, we have Meg Colclough part time as our contact for SAGEE.  The Secretary wants to do school visits, but changes in her schedule make it difficult.
The Secretary is trying to get ocean management legislation filed.  Her task force has an education component.  A full bill is expected for January. Meg handed out the “Ocean Resources Conservation Act.” The Secretary is testifying at Cape Wind.  There is a real need for educating the public.  Noone at EPA has money for education; there is no replacement of Maria Pirie’s position.  Coastal zone management was charged to put together some form of guide to marine education resource.  Sarah Joor is in charge of it if you want to contribute.  This will go on the web. (A handout with descriptive and contact information was provided.)
We are disbanding EE awards this year.  The event was starting to turn into “the same people.” However, the Secretary may do something with the Marine Education Society. . .cash award to the MEES teacher who gets the award.  We could put together a subcommittee to put new life into the program.  It’s important to strategize so that the teacher’s program gets the checks , not individual teachers.  Massachusetts Environmental Trust (Contact: Robin Peach, 10th floor this building) has the same  issue. EE Awards: Meg, Sandi, and John will revisit EE Awards.
OCD (?) might have money to pay for teachers and substitutes to go to Aquarium.
Meg attended a meeting with the Undersecretary for Policy.  There’s lack of understanding about how the group works.  Queries include: Can they make some questions about what they might work on? 
 Is there anything about giving people information so they can make informed decisions?  

Can they advise avenues that might be useful? 
Secretary Jane Sturgis.  Public Private partnership might pay for this.  Meg and Sandi will put together??????

2. Changes.  New Director of Public Affairs is Joe O’Keefe.  He is looking for a new press secretary.  Mary Griffin is new General Counsel for EOEA.
Aurea Vasquez is assistant to Leo Roy. 
The SAGEE distribution list needs to be updated. 
Department of Education: Katie Bowler
Content Institute RFP is out and on the web: 
On www.ncsmentor.com you click on customer, click on Massachusetts, and it shows how the MCAS is evaluated.  
To give guidance to Board of Education on dissection alternatives, a  survey has been sent to principals and high school teachers.  
The Math coordinator just went on maternity leave and will return in February.  There is a Math/Science Partnership in Lowell.  There are also partnerships at Holyoke and North Adams.

Environment as an Integrating Context (EIC):  Ann Marie Pilch, representing Sue Cloutier.  
EIC is floundering as a statewide initiative.  EIC is strong in Orange, Warwick.  Some of the “best practices” are being incorporated into teaching.  BUT without some statewide coordinator, it’s difficult for the kind of sharing to occur among different sites.  EIC is still going on the local level.  Central Mass schools have projects at Harvard Forest with John O’Keefe.  Kids are collecting data in schoolyards similar to what scientists are collecting at Harvard Forest.  This work is funded through NSF.  Two three-day summer workshops, reports John. . .where they are interacting with scientists to monitor schoolyards.  Pam Snow, John’s assistant, has been following through with teachers at the schoolyards.  At Athol, Royalston, Orange,  teachers are paired with coaches.  Harvard Forest web page.  First Tuesday having a pot luck supper for successes.  Greg Swanzey, Sue Cloutier, and John Halloran all have very different experiences with EIC.

Massachusetts Environmental Education Society: Tim Lavallee

MEES experienced people are trying to get new people and are reaching out to a wider audience.  They are moving full throttle, and are tapping into environmental lists.  Trying to get teachers out of the classroom is difficult.  There are new web materials thanks to Tim Rayworth.  MEES is looking for a new Board Member.

North American Association of Environmental Education:  Sandi Ryack-Bell
Tricia Sheppard and Sandi Ryack-Bell went to Biloxi, Mississippi for the NAAEE Conference.  The conference was well-attended and focused on national level down to state level. Bringing rigor to EE as much as other disciplines was a theme for both formal and nonformal environmental education.  Sandi presented work with Ellie Horwitz at Framingham State College.  Sandi and Trish presented “Turn the Tide.”  Alan Hankin presented  Implementation and Evaluation of MEEP. 

Next NAAEE conference will be held in Albuquerque, New Mexico the last week of  Oct 25-30.
There is funding to get the NAAEE guidelines out and used. National Project for Excellence in Environmental Education (NPEEE) Bureau of Trainers trained to do workshops and go to local conferences.  There is one person in each region.  Sandi will be the New England trainer.  She will attend Science and Social Studies conferences.  Bora Simmons and Brian Day will be coordinating the effort.  We would like it to be SAGEE sponsored,  Can go through NEEEA.  Set for Thursday, April 28. 

Kevin ? National EE Training Foundation April 11-15 declared National Environmental Education Week before Earth Day.  The goal is for Pre-education before Earth Day.  NEETF is trying to get this week declared through the Department of Education to promote our programs.

Fish and Wildlife Conference: Ellie Horwitz

Ellie reported on a 4 day conference in Sheppardstown, West Virginia.  The Conservation Education Summit was attended by Fish and Wildlife Agencies from all US and Canada.  This represented upper level recognition of the importance and value of conservation education.  Now developing a national strategy for Conservation Education with possible funding behind it built on NAAEE Guidelines and best practices.  Significantly, a strong evaluation component is supported.  This conference was promising with enthusiasm and horsepower behind it.   Bora Simmons was there.  Held April 28 in Massachusetts.  Working with standards and frameworks.  
Executive Office of Environmental Affairs and Department of Environmental Protection: Ann McGovern distributed The Green Team Pamphlet.
Committee & Subcommittee Reports:

Nominating Committee: John Halloran

The nominating committee presented the following SAGEE members for the Steering Committee for 2005:
Sandra Ryack-Bell: Past chair

Jane Heinze-Fry and John Halloran:  as co-chairs 
Tim Rayworth: Nominating 
Tricia Sheppard: Secretary

A motion was made to close the nominations.  The Steering Committee was approved unanimously. 
REEA updates

Jim Lafley is trying to set up a REEA roundtable meeting in the new year.
•Lowell: tied into Earth Day: Tim Lavallee
Lowell tied in with school systems working with Lowell Tech doing water testing.  Lowell is also involved with Cambodian River Ambassadors.
•  SEEL Trish

2 year MET grant looking with area school districts and develop matrix with schools on where holes in science learning and have REEA participants develop or implement programs which will fill their holes..  SEEL is looking at scope and sequence with school districts especially in science, but also math and history.

MEEP Planning: 
 CONTACT _Con-42F8CE551F \c \s \l 
Ellie Horwitz


2000-2005 MEEP was adopted, and we need to move on to a new vision.
Ellie handed out a draft and received feedback from those present.  Input will be edited in for next draft.  Then Meg will send to all of SAGEE.

The current thought is to then “take it on the road” and get input from others around the state between March and June.  By September, we’d like to have a revised plan that suits us. 
Announcements:

Sandi Ryack-Bell:  Michigan Tech University: put together Land Use on line course to pilot in Jan/Feb and then fill out evaluation.  Land Use Policy, background, and curriculum materials.  Contact Sandi if you want more information.  It’s in the Upper Peninsula.  Review for teachers.

Ann Marie Pilch: MA Association for Conservation Commissioners putting together Biodiversity Days again.  Grant from MET which the Secretary helped to facilitate.  The website continues.

Meeting Dates for 2005 

(All meetings are on Wednesdays at 10:30AM.)

March 23

June 22

September 21

December 14

Respectfully Submitted,

Jane Heinze-Fry
